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QUARTERLY NEWS 

Our Prospectus on ETEBAôs 

17th Annual Business  

Opportunities Conference is 

Coming Soon. 

 

There are many benefits to 

those who sign up and  

sponsor early.  Learn more 

about this yearôs conference 

and how you can get   

 involved.  

 

We need members to join our 

planning subcommittees. 

Contact: Tim Griffin 

tim@eteba.org  
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From the Executive Director, Tim Griffin 
The first quarter of 2016 is rapidly coming to a close, and this milestone coincides with the end of my second 

ñquarterò in the position of Executive Director. Without the benefit of a prior baseline against which to measure 

progress, I think it is still safe to say that a great deal has been accomplished these last few months. Due to the 

hard work of the ETEBA staff and the enthusiastic volunteers who serve on our Executive Committee, our Board 

of Directors, and our standing committees we are off to a great start this year.  Our new President Jenny     

Freeman is taking the reins firmly in hand (not surprisingly), our new bylaws are in place and being implemented 

(thanks to Sherry Peske and Bill Allen), and our newly consolidated Board of Directors is already meeting.  Our 

Western and Eastern Chapters have begun holding regular chapter meetings, and our new standing committees 

are starting to get traction, most notably the Advocacy and Conference Planning Committees.  We are raising 

ETEBAôs visibility in various ways within the communities where we are engaged, and our membership is well 

served in the process. 

This is a good start no doubt, but weôre neither resting on our laurels nor patting ourselves on our backs.  What 

weôve accomplished to date simply lays the foundation for the real work that lies before us, and Iôm pleased to say 

that that real work has already begun.  Below are just some of the key initiatives in which we are currently      

engaged. We are charging into the planning process for the 2016 Business Opportunities Conference (BOC), 

which is going to look considerably different this year.  We are restructuring the BOC this year in order to offer 

more to a wider audience, so stay tuned for more information as our conference agenda continues to take shape. 

We are sponsoring the first of three House Nuclear Cleanup Caucuses on April 20th, which will feature a panel         

discussion on the future disposition of Excess Facilities.  The following day we will host our annual ñWashington 

Dayò event that will allow ETEBA members to meet members of Congress and discuss issues that are key     

concerns to our business community. During this same timeframe ETEBA will host a reception for the Chairs and 

Co-Chairs of the eight DOE Site Specific Advisory Boards (SSABs) that are holding their annual Spring Chairs 

Meeting in Oak Ridge.  ETEBA is delighted to be able to play a small part in support of this worthwhile group and 

their respective home communities, as well as DOE personnel from Headquarters and Oak Ridge.      

The Advocacy Committee is tackling various issues as ETEBA becomes more proactive in serving as a voice      

for our membership.  Some of the issues the committee is considering include the proposed Environmental          

Management Disposal Facility (EMDF) and what it means to both our membership and the Oak Ridge            

community.  We are also evaluating ways in which ETEBA can impact DOEôs procurement processes so our 

members can be more competitive and successful in the DOE market.  Advocacy is clearly an area where      

ETEBA can have an even greater positive impact on our membership, and the committee welcomes your       

perspectives on issues and initiatives that impact us all. 

Later this year ETEBA will sponsor an Oak Ridge Community Forum for the EMDF.  The intent of this forum      

will be to give the Oak Ridge community the opportunity to learn more about this facility and to get a balanced      

perspective on the issues and challenges that are often associated with projects of this magnitude and            

complexity.  Whether or not it is ultimately built, the EMDF will potentially have significant impacts on both our 

members and Oak Ridge, and we are better served by having a well-informed community who in turn can have 

an influence on the facilityôs future.   

This is a quick snapshot of where we currently stand and where we are headed.  I think itôs a pretty good start to 

the year, and as always I welcome your thoughts and input as we chart our path forward.  I can assure you all 

that the ETEBA staff, along with our growing pool of volunteers, will continue to keep our shoulders to the wheel 

in order to make this a fruitful and productive year.  Thatôs why weôre here.  

Best Regards, 

Tim Griffin 

Energy, Technology, and Environmental Business Association Newsletter Spring 2016 

mailto:tim@eteba.org?subject=BOC%20Information%20Request
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Increase Your  

Corporate Visibility  

YŜŜǇ ȅƻǳǊ ǎǘŀũ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ  ƭƻƻǇ ƻŦ ǿƘŀǘΩǎ 

ƘŀǇǇŜƴƛƴƎ ōȅ ǎƛƎƴƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƳ ǳǇ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ 

9¢9.! ²ŜŜƪƭȅ ¦ǇŘŀǘŜΦ  

Wǳǎǘ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ IŀƴƴŀƘ ŀǘ  

ƘŀƴƴŀƘϪŜǘŜōŀΦƻǊƎΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜȅΩƭƭ ǎǘŀǊǘ  

ǊŜŎŜƛǾƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ Ƴƻǎǘ ǇŜǊǝƴŜƴǘ  

ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǿŜŜƪΦ 

LǘΩǎ ŀƭǎƻ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǘƻ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ǘƘŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊ 

ŘƛǊŜŎǘƻǊȅ ŀƴŘ ƪŜŜǇ ȅƻǳǊ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ  

ǳǇ-ǘƻ-ŘŀǘŜΦ 

Contact Adrienne at ETEBA and get this yearôs conference icon to display on your  
website and marketing materials to advocate for your business association of choice,  

ETEBA. 

Letôs Communicate! 

ETEBA strives to foster open communication between businesses to ensure you are always 

aware of big industry news as it occurs. We also want to make sure that you are aware of 

ETEBA events as they occur. That is why we now have an established Twitter account and 

regularly make LinkedIn Announcements.  

By following ETEBAôs account you can do the following: 

¶ Keep up with the latest news and trends. Be provided with real-time news and market 

information that your competitors wonôt receive. 

¶ Share headlines and information quickly and effectively. 

¶ Have a real-time conversation with ETEBA about upcoming events. 

¶ Share whatôs happening with your company and have it spread to ETEBA Twitter   

 followers. 

Or follow us on LinkedIn to receive: 

¶ ETEBA Updates 

¶ Member Job Postings 

¶ Member Updates and News 

Follow us on social media today. 

Twitter Handle: @ETEBAOrg LinkedIn: https://www.linkedin.com/groups/2316583 

Please don't hesitate to contact me at any time via email at adrienne@eteba.org or by cell 

phone 865-805-8364.  

Sincerely,   

Adrienne Diffin, Communications  

Advertise in Our Weekly Update 
ETEBA members benefit from increased visibility for their       

companies, and now, ETEBA is offering a way to raise        

awareness of your company even higher.  Member  companies 

are invited to sponsor the ETEBA Weekly Update, one of the 

most popular newsletters in industry! As the company sponsoring 

that weekôs update, you will receive a prominent, full-color     

banner ad advertising you and your capabilities to member   

companies, organizations and decision makers on ETEBAôs    

exclusive mailing list.  To make this benefit accessible to all  

ETEBA members, sponsorship is economically priced - $125 a 

week or 4 contiguous weeks for $400 dollars.  

Hit the mark with your message and ETEBA!                  

Contact Linda at linda@eteba.org  

Secure Your Spot Today! 

Use ETEBA Icons 

 On Your Website 

Take Advantage of Member Highlights 

Donôt forget to include your corporate achievements in our        

Quarterly Newsletters. Itôs included with your membership and is a 

great way to gain exposure for the great things your business is  

doing. 

mailto:hannah@eteba.org?subject=New%20Contact%20Weekly%20Update
https://twitter.com/ETEBAOrg
https://www.linkedin.com/groups/2316583
mailto:adrienne@eteba.org?subject=ETEBA%20Communications
mailto:adrienne@eteba.org?subject=Communications%20Suggestions
mailto:linda@eteba.org?subject=Advertise%20in%20the%20Weekly%20Update
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ETEBA Collaborates to Host Next House Nuclear Cleanup Caucus Meeting 

The Next Caucus Meeting will be Held in D.C. Wednesday, April 20th 2016 

Representatives from more than 25 ETEBA member companies joined Congressional members,      
Department of Energy (DOE) officials and DOE-Environmental Management (EM) stakeholders on April 
15, 2015 in Washington for a meeting of the House Nuclear Cleanup Caucus.  The Caucus is chaired 
by Representative Chuck Fleischmann of Tennessee; Congressman Ben Lujan of New Mexico serves 
as Co-Chair.  ETEBA, the Energy Facility Contractors Group (EFCOG) and the Nuclear Energy Institute 
(NEI) are sponsoring three Caucus meetings this year; each session is followed by a networking       
reception for attendees.  See more information here 

 

ETEBA to Host Evening Reception for  

SSAB Chairs Meeting in Oak Ridge on Wednesday, April 20th  

The Oak Ridge Site Specific Advisory Board (ORSSAB) will be holding an EM SSAB 2016 Spring 
Chairs Meeting in Oak Ridge. Registration for the Chairs Meeting is FREE but must be completed 
online by March 29, 2016. Registration online is required to aid organizers in ensuring enough meeting 
materials are available. All meeting activities will take place at the Double Tree Hotel in Oak Ridge, TN 
except the April 19 site tour and April 20 optional evening activities. You can register for the EM SSAB 
2016 Chairs Meeting here. More details to follow on the evening reception. Follow our Linked In or   
Twitter account to get the details as they occur. 

ETEBA Golf Tournament  

Help ETEBA Raise Student Scholarships for 6 Local Schools in 
New Mexico 

Sponsorships Available Now 

May 20, 2016 

On May 20th ETEBA will host its 6th Annual New Mexico Scholarship Fundraising Golf 
Tournament at Tanoan Country Club in Albuquerque, New Mexico. The cost of the event 
is $125 per person and includes entry to all events, 18 holes of golf, range balls, riding 
car, refreshments after the tournament and various awards. Mulligans will be available 
for $5 each, as well as $5 raffle tickets for a variety of prizes. Sponsor opportunities are 
available now. Contact Hannah@eteba.org for more information about participation in 
this event. 

http://www.eteba.org
http://efcog.org/wp-content/uploads/2016/03/NCC-Invite-2016.pdf
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/em-ssab-2016-spring-chairs-meeting-registration-21032256044
mailto:hannah@eteba.org?subject=NM%20Golf%20Tournament%20Inquiry
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Cabrera Services 
Cabrera Services Wins SAME Small Business Award 

Cabrera was selected by the Society of American Military Engineers (SAME) to 
receive the SAME Small Business Award which was presented at the SAME 
Small Business Conference. The Small Business Award is presented to a    
deserving company annually for use of innovative technology or management to 
achieve outstanding results in support of the Army, Navy and Air Force; company 
support for the professional development of its employees through participation in 
SAME education and training activities; and participation in one or more small 
business conferences.  Rob Flowers, Cabrera's President and Chief Operating 
Officer, accepted the award in person at the awards luncheon. "It is an honor for 
Cabrera to be recognized for outstanding support to small business programs," 
said Flowers.  

Cabrera Services Inc. (Cabrera) was a proud sponsor ETEBAôs half-day vendor showcase on February 16th held 
at the Los Alamos Research Park. 

 

Member Highlights 

Strategic Consulting Solutions 
SCS Announces Partnership with Unanet 

 
Strategic Consulting Solutions would like to announce that we have become a Business Process Outsourcing 
(BPO) Partner with Unanet.  The Unanet Partner Network was created to broaden and enhance the solution offerings 
to Unanet customers. Unanet works closely with industry-leading software, technology, infrastructure, and services 
companies to offer a wide range of solutions for streamlining and optimizing the management of project-based  
organizations.  With the release of Unanet Financials, our outsourced accounting practice customers will have the 
benefit of our decades of experience in government contracting and accounting on Unanetôs best-in-breed cloud  
platform to help them gain real-time insights to their contract performance.  We at SCS are also extremely proud of 
our Unanet certified employees, Julie Hodges and Emily Walters who have completed the rigorous training program 
which enables us to offer a full range of Unanet products and services. It is an honor to work with everyone at Unanet 
and to represent their product!  Please visit our website to learn more about the Unanet financial software platform.  
www.scsconsults.com/unanet/ and contact us with any questions you may have. 

 
For more information, Contact Mark C. Redmond, 

Marketing Manager 
Strategic Consulting Solutions, Inc. 

***New Address*** 
9041 Executive Park Dr., Ste B275 

Knoxville, TN  37923 
Office:  865-220-0051 

 
Email: mredmond@scsconsults.com 
Website: www.scsconsults.com 

Contact: Cabrera Services, {Ƙŀƴƴŀƴ wȅƭƭ μ      
           aŀǊƪŜǝƴƎ aŀƴŀƎŜǊ  
Email: sryll@cabreraservices.com  

Website: www.cabreraservices.com  

http://www.eteba.org
http://www.scsconsults.com/unanet/
mailto:mredmond@scsconsults.com?subject=ETEBA%20Newsletter
http://www.scsconsults.com
mailto:sryll@cabreraservices.com?subject=ETEBA%20Newsletter
http://www.cabreraservices.com
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Barr Technical Group 
BARR Successfully Providing GSA Technical Services 

Barr Technical Services, LLC had a successful year in securing new General Service Administration (GSA)        
Contracts for clients.  Barr Technical Service, LLC has a great team to assist modifying a current GSA Schedule or 
obtaining a new GSA Schedule contract.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
Contact: Rebecca Barr Rupp  
Website: http://www.barrtechnical.com  

Global Testing Laboratories 

GTL Completed a Full Overhaul of its Laboratory Facility 
  
GTL is a fully ISO-17025 accredited Third-Party testing laboratory providing Regulatory Compliance testing services 
and is committed to providing sustaining support and superior customer service to all clientele. 
 
We have seen a continuous increase in demand and activity since our New Ownership and Management change over 
in 2014. Over the past year, we have expanded our testing capabilities and accreditations to include an ever wider 
array of Regulatory Standards. 
 
Some of the highlights from 2015 include: a full overhaul of the laboratory facility, Lean implementation of each test 
area within the lab, implementation of test cells, installation of new continuous ground plane for large equipment  
testing and increased testing capacity. 
 
We have increased our testing capabilities with the purchase of new Rohde & Schwarz and EMTEST EMC emissions 
and immunity test systems. GTL has also expanded its Safety Testing capabilities and increased our scope of  
accreditations with TUV SUD America. We are currently a CARAT Test Lab for TUV with the capability to assist you in 
obtaining a ñNRTLò Mark for your products. 
 
Our skilled engineering staff has over 40 years combined EMC, Environmental, Safety, Salt-Fog, and Transportation 
compliance testing experience to serve you.  

Contact: GTL, Craig Baker, President  

²ŜōǎƛǘŜΥ ǿǿǿΦƎƭƻōŀƭǘŜǎǝƴƎƭŀōǎΦŎƻƳ 

http://www.eteba.org
http://www.barrtechnical.com
http://www.globaltestinglabs.com
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Keysource Inc. 
KeySource Adds Subject Matter Expert Kathryn J. Jackson to its Strategic Consulting Team 

KeySource, Inc. has added a well known subject matter expert to its strategic consulting team.  Kathryn J. Jackson, 
PhD, will headup the energy and technology consulting practice, serving clients in business growth, technology  
development and energy services across commercial markets and in the federal sector. 
 
KeySource president and CEO, Keith Wing, made the announcement to clients today, saying ñI am pleased to  
announce that Kate Jackson has joined the KeySource team. Her background and experience in energy and  
technology R&D is exceptional. Her industry knowledge and her work ethic are a tremendous asset for KeySource and 
the companies we work with. She will be a unique and valuable resource for established companies and startups, as 
well as our public sector clients and partners, in North America and internationally.ò 
 
Jackson joins KeySource after 25 years as an executive in electricity generation, energy system operations, and  
technology management in both private and publicly traded companies, among them Alcoa, Westinghouse and RTI 
International Metals. Sheôs led operations groups and capital investment strategies in North America, Europe, South 
Africa, and Asia. As a scientist and engineer, she is a noted policy and regulatory authority and has advised publicly 
traded companies in financial and operations planning, international business development and technology investment 
strategy. 
 
KeySource, Inc. is a solutions oriented consultancy providing strategic business growth services, leadership  
development, and executive recruiting for clients in the U.S. defense, energy, environmental and engineering/
construction markets. KeySource offers consulting services and subject matter experts to companies looking to grow, 
acquire, merge, partner, or adapt to achieve business objectives. 

I.C.E Service Group, Inc. (ICE) 

ICE Selected to Inc. Magazine List of Americaôs Fastest Growing Private Companies. 

For the third time in as many nominations; I.C.E. Service Group, Inc. (ICE) was selected to 
the Inc. Magazineôs list of Americaôs Fastest Growing Private Companies. With a 121%   
increase in revenue between 2012 and 2015 ICE was listed as 2,932nd on the list of 5,000 
US based companies and listed as 81 among logistic / transportation companies. ICE was 
also nominated and named to the list in the 2012 & 2014. 

Since 1982, this prestigious list of the nation's most successful private companies has     
become the hallmark of entrepreneurial success and the place where future household 
names first make their mark. Pandora, 7 Eleven, Toys 'R' Us,  and numerous other          
well-known brands have been honored by the Inc. 5000. 

I.C.E. Service Group, Inc. (ICE) provides packaging, transportation, logistical support and management of low-level 
radioactive waste, hazardous waste, non-hazardous waste and other commodities such as biofuel, chemicals, steel & 
metals, over-sized/heavy equipment & machinery, sand & aggregate and other hazardous materials. 

ICE takes a multi-modal approach, utilizing truck, rail, marine and transloading to provide a logistical & material     
management solution that is completed in a manner that promotes safety, reduces customer liability and reduces 
costs. Our seasoned staff of professional has successfully, safely and economically managed over 13,000,000 tons of      
materials; across North America; including Canada & Mexico; the US & British Virgin Islands and far away as         
Rotterdam, India and Dubai.    

Additional information on ICE Service Group, Inc. or the Inc. 
Magazine listing can be obtained by contacting:      

Dennis Morgan II at dmorgan@iceservicegroup.com or       
by visiting www.iceservicegroup.com 

Contact: KeySource, Janet Groborchik 

Email: jgroborchik@keysourcehci.com  

Website: www.theKeySource.com  

http://www.eteba.org
mailto:dmorgan@iceservicegroup.com?subject=ETEBA%20Newsletter
http://www.iceservicegroup.com
mailto:jgroborchik@keysourcehci.com?subject=ETEBA%20Newsletter
http://www.theKeySource.com
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Longenecker & Associates 
Contracts Expert Norman B. Sandlin Joins L&A, Inc. As Vice President 

 

Longenecker & Associates, Inc., an international consulting firm providing project management, process  

improvement, independent assessment, quality assurance, safety, security, and regulatory compliance services to 

commercial and government clients, announced today that Norm Sandlin has joined L&A as a Vice President.  

 

Mr. Sandlin has more than 35 years of broad-based leadership experience in development and administration of 

public and private contracts and business systems. He has supported projects and programs with annual budgets 

ranging from $150M to $600M. He is recognized as a subject matter expert in the development and implementation 

of innovative strategies to effectively and efficiently achieve performance-based project delivery. He has developed 

and managed complex contracting and procurement programs for the Department of Energy and multiple DOE 

sites. These changes resulted in significant cost reductions and accelerated schedule performance to reduce risk 

to the worker, public, and the environment on DOE projects. Mr. Sandlinôs innovative contract, subcontract, and 

procurement management expertise have been instrumental in achieving federal and private sector performance 

improvements and project/operational cost reductions.     

Contact: Longenecker & Associates, John R. Longenecker  

Website: www.longenecker-associates.com  

Enercon 
$300M ENERCON Promotes Robert Bryan to Chief Operating Officer and Makes Additional 
Changes to Senior Management. 

Jim Gannon promoted to Sr. VP/Chief Nuclear Officer, Aaron Smith and Tim Cleary to VPs in the Nuclear 
Services Group plus more 

ATLANTA, GA ï January 11, 2016 ï Enercon Services, Inc. (ENERCON), a $300M/30+ year professional engineering 
services firm announces the promotion of Robert Bryan to Chief Operating Officer. Mr. Bryan has been with the      
company for 23 years and prior to this position, was Senior Vice President of the Power Group. 

Additionally Jim Gannon, with the company for 27 years, has been promoted to Senior Vice President/Chief Nuclear 
Officer, and Aaron Smith and Tim Cleary have both been promoted to Vice Presidents in the Nuclear Services Group.   

In addition, Pete Capponi has joined the firm to lead the environmental organization as Vice President, Environmental 
Services Group, replacing John Corn who retired at the end of 2015. 

President and CEO John Richardson said, "2015 will finish as the best year in the companyôs history. We have seen 
growth in many of our markets and have many new and exciting opportunities to fuel additional expansion in 2016. Our 
success in supporting many clients in markets experiencing difficult economic conditions, and in new markets, has   
allowed us to continue attracting top talent as we grow. Our growth in the commercial nuclear market clearly       
demonstrates our commitment to support our clients with the regulatory, engineering and environmental challenges 
they have to deal with on a daily basis.ò 

Established in 1983, ENERCON is a diversified energy consulting company offering engineering, environmental and 
management services. ENERCON is an employee owned company of over 1,800 employees with 29 offices including 
Abu Dhabi, which operates under the name ESI-Energy Consultants and manages international marketing and         
operations. ENERCON's clients include major electric utilities, oil and gas companies, municipalities, banking and real 
estate, the federal government and many Fortune 500 companies. 

 

Contact: Enercon, Eric Vogeley 

Website: www.enercon.com  

http://www.eteba.org
http://www.longenecker-associates.com
http://www.enercon.com
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Spectra Tech 
 

Spectra Tech, Inc. (Spectra Tech) was awarded a $31.6M contract for the Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC)  
Licensed Facilities for managing Spent Nuclear Fuel storage facilities and licenses under NRC regulations.  The scope 
of work includes the management and operation of the Fort Saint Vrain Independent Spent Fuel Storage Installation 
(ISFSI) facility in Colorado, including security; management, operation and oversight of the Three Mile Island-2 ISFSI 
facility at the Idaho Nuclear Technology and Engineering Center in Idaho; and management of the Idaho Spent Fuel 
Facility (ISFF) license.  The services to be provided by the Spectra Tech Team include quality assurance, radiation 
protection, training, safeguards and security, waste management, and radiological environmental monitoring.         
Transition is expected to be completed by April 1, 2016.   

Spectra Tech is a named small business subcontractor on ORAUôs recently awarded contract from the US DOE to 
manage the Oak Ridge Institute for Science and Education (ORISE).   

Spectra Techôs subsidiary, BAT Associates, Inc. (BAT), was awarded two remediation contracts:  One with the Bureau 
of Indian Affairs (BIA) to perform Assessment and Remediation services in northwestern Utah, and the second contract 
with a Confidential Client to perform characterization and removal of hazardous waste from an underground storage 
tank in Vega Alta, Puerto Rico.  BAT was also awarded a contract through 2017 for Storm Water Management        
Services at Fort Campbell, KY.  BAT has been successfully performing storm water management services since 2003 
for the Fort Campbell Storm Water Program, which includes both Phase I and Phase II compliance for a Municipal 
Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4). 

 

Contact: Spectra Tech, Mike Wade 

Email: mwade@spectratechinc.com 

Website: www.spectratech.com  

 

 

 

 

Synergy Solutions 
SBA Mentor-Prot®g® Formed between SN3 and Synergy 

 

U.S. Small Business Administration Approves Mentor-Prot®g® Relationship between SN3 and Synergy Solutions -- 
Huntington Ingalls Industries (NYSE:HII) announced today that its Stoller Newport News Nuclear (SN3) subsidiary will 
participate in the 8(a) Business Development Mentor-Prot®g® Program. SN3 will work collaboratively with Synergy  
Solutions, Inc. (Synergy) to provide general and technical business knowledge while building a mutually beneficial 
business relationship for future government contracts. 

 

For the full press release about the SN3-Synergy SBA Mentor-Prot®g® relationship, click on the following link.  

http://newsroom.huntingtoningalls.com/releases/u-s-small-business-administration-approves-mentor-protege-
relationship-between-sn3-and-synergy-solutions 

 

Contact: Thu-Anh "Gigi" L. Nelson, President 

Website: www.ssi-synergy.com 

http://www.eteba.org
mailto:mwade@spectratechinc.com?subject=ETEBA%20Newsletter
http://www.spectratech.com
http://newsroom.huntingtoningalls.com/releases/u-s-small-business-administration-approves-mentor-protege-relationship-between-sn3-and-synergy-solutions
http://newsroom.huntingtoningalls.com/releases/u-s-small-business-administration-approves-mentor-protege-relationship-between-sn3-and-synergy-solutions
http://www.ssi-synergy.com
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North Wind 
Two Idaho Falls Companies on Team Awarded Five-Year U.S. Department of Energy Idaho Cleanup Contract 

Idaho Falls, Idaho, February 16, 2016 ï The U.S. Department of Energy (DOE) has awarded the Idaho Cleanup Project Core 
Contract to Fluor Idaho, LLC. Fluor Idaho is a wholly owned subsidiary of Fluor and leads a team that  includes subcontractors 
CH2M, Waste Control Specialists, and Idaho-based small businesses North Wind, Inc. and Portage, Inc. 

ñWe are thrilled with the announcement,ò said Christopher Leichtweis, North Wind Group President. ñNorth Wind has supported 
the cleanup mission at the Idaho site since the early days of the company and we are looking forward to working as part of the 
Fluor Idaho team to further advance that mission.ò 

Kevin Poor, Portage Chief Operations Officer, commented that ñPortage has a long history of supporting the Idaho cleanup    
program and we look forward to continuing to build on the tremendous accomplishments of the incumbent team.ò 

The scope of work to be performed includes stabilizing and storing spent nuclear fuel and high-level waste, dispositioning    
transuranic waste, retrieving targeted buried waste, closing the Idaho Nuclear Technology and Engineering Center tank farm, 
and operating and maintaining facilities such as the Radioactive Waste Management Complex and the Radioactive Scrap and 
Waste Facility. 

North Wind and Portage are both headquartered in Idaho Falls, Idaho, and are nationally recognized small businesses. North 
Wind, Inc. is a subsidiary of North Wind Group, who provides engineering, construction, environmental, and technical services to 
federal and state agencies and private industry. Founded in 1997, North Wind has grown to a group of companies that employs 
more than 600 scientific, engineering, management, construction and professional personnel based in more than 20 office    
locations throughout the country. Since 2010, North Wind has been a wholly-owned subsidiary of Cook Inlet Region, Inc.,         
an Alaska Native Corporation. 

Portage provides comprehensive engineering and technical solutions for environmental, infrastructure, and energy  projects. 
The company supports federal, state, and local governments, and private industry worldwide. Based in Idaho Falls, Idaho,     
Portage also has offices in Utah, Colorado, Texas, Ohio, Montana, Washington, and New Mexico. 

 

Contact: North Wind Contact:  Ann Riedesel   

Email: ariedesel@northwindgrp.com 

Portage Contact:   Michelle Tremelling 

Email: mtremelling@portageinc.com 

  
For more information: 

évisit the North Wind website at www.northwindgrp.com 

évisit the Portage website at www.portageinc.com 

évisit the Fluor website at www.fluor.com 

mailto:ariedesel@northwindgrp.com?subject=ETEBA%20Newsletter
mailto:mtremelling@portageinc.com?subject=ETEBA%20Newsletter
file:///C:/Users/Adrienne/Documents/ADGA Clients
http://www.portageinc.com
http://www.fluor.com/

